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August 22, 2022 

 
 
 
 

Hon. Nancy Pelosi 
Speaker 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1236 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
 

Hon. Charles E. Schumer 
Democratic Leader 
U.S. Senate 
322 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Hon. Kevin McCarthy 
Republican Leader 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2468 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Hon. Mitch McConnell 
Republican Leader 
U.S. Senate 
317 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Congressional Leaders, 

The American College of Tax Counsel (“ACTC” or the “College”) writes to express its 
concern regarding recent comments by public figures, including members of Congress, 
regarding the funding provided to the Internal Revenue Service (“IRS") in the Inflation 
Reduction Act (“IRA”).  ACTC is a nonprofit professional association of tax lawyers in 
private law firms and in-house legal departments, on the bench, in federal and state 
government, and in academia.  Membership in the College is by invitation only to lawyers 
who have demonstrated a high standard of excellence and ethical conduct in the practice of 
tax law.  Since its founding in 1981, ACTC has provided support across numerous platforms 
for fair and effective tax administration.  This letter was unanimously approved by the 
College’s Board of Regents. 
 
In the past few weeks, Congress passed and President Biden signed into law the IRA, which 
provides much-needed supplemental funding over the next decade to the IRS to support its 
mission to serve American taxpayers.  ACTC has a long tradition of supporting adequate 
funding for the IRS.  We are grateful to Congress for providing increased funding to 
modernize the agency as part of the IRA.  For years, the services taxpayers expect have 
become largely unavailable while the agency has worked with outmoded systems.  Over this 
same period, Congress tasked the agency with administering a growing number of tax 
expenditure programs, including multiple rounds of pandemic-related economic relief and a 
central role in administration of complex federal programs such as the Affordable Care Act.  
Our tax system – which depends on voluntary compliance – is essential to the American way 
of life, both in providing a broad range of socioeconomic benefits and in raising the funds 
needed for government operations.  By providing much needed supplemental funding that  
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